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Mission Prayers 

Mission prayers are provided to our WELS churches for use in weekly worship, bulletins, newsletters, and prayer lists. Each week’s request asks God’s blessings on a different area of WELS ministry. The first prayer each month is written to coincide with the showing of WELS Connection.

January 2
WELS – Lord God, we thank you for your many blessings on our church body in 2021. You nurtured our saving faith in Christ through your gospel in Word and sacraments. You allowed us to return to in-person gatherings and to restart projects that had been paused. You opened doors to new mission opportunities and strengthened our recruitment of future pastors and teachers. You also granted many other blessings that allow us to carry out gospel ministry in various ways. We pray that you continue to lead us in 2022 as we seek to bring glory to your name by proclaiming Jesus as the world’s Savior. Amen.
January 9
Northwestern Publishing House – Lord, your Church’s work of sharing Christ’s good news is enhanced through use of the printed word, as Martin Luther realized. For that reason, we give thanks for Northwestern Publishing House and all the resources it has produced for our synod over its 130-year history. Please guide NPH as they search for a new president. Grant wisdom and dedication to all the employees as they fulfill their duties in your name. Amen.
January 16
Vietnam – Lord God, you have blessed the Hmong people in Vietnam with the gospel of Christ. The Holy Spirit has led thousands more to faith in only a year. We rejoice at seeing their hunger for your Word. We pray that you would allow us to begin construction of the seminary there. Meanwhile, please guide the 60 men already in training to be pastors. Amen.
January 23
Summerlin, Las Vegas, Nev. – Lord God, we pray for the saints at Summerlin Ev. Lutheran Church, a home mission in Las Vegas, Nev. Fill them with your Spirit as they seek to be a gospel light amid darkness. We thank you for moving the Mission Board to give them a grant to assist with restarting ministry. Lead the right pastor to accept the call to this ministry to proclaim to the community that Jesus Christ is Lord. Amen.
January 30
Prison Ministry – Precious Savior, you died for all people including those in prison. Thank you for WELS Prison Ministry as they conduct ministry to prisoners through pen pals, mailed Bible studies, and helping those who have been released from prison. As methods for delivering the gospel to inmates move to electronic communication, we ask that you give them the funds and ability to adapt to this new opportunity. Amen.
February 6
Michigan Lutheran Seminary – Heavenly Father, we thank you for our ministerial education schools that prepare students for service as pastors, teachers, staff ministers, and missionaries. Please continue to bless Michigan Lutheran Seminary (MLS) in Saginaw, Mich., as it provides students with a high-quality education including plenty of extracurricular and off-campus opportunities. At the same time help preserve its small school feel with a close-knit campus community. Most importantly, keep Christ as the center of the training—and of all we do for your church. Amen.
February 13
Beautiful Savior, Fayetteville, N.C. – Heavenly Father, thank you for blessing our WELS home mission, Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church in Fayetteville, N.C., with a new worship space. Bless Missionary Tom Glende and his family as they serve the souls from the nearby military base as well as the many colleges near them. Instill in the members of Beautiful Savior a fervor for reaching the lost with Christ’s good news. Bless the congregation’s events and activities as they strive to intersect the lives of people with the gospel of Jesus. Open the hearts of the lost to receive the message of forgiveness with faith so that even more people will build their lives on Jesus, their beautiful Savior. Amen.
February 20
Ecuador – Holy Spirit, we rejoice that Missionaries Nathan Schulte and Philip Strackbein have been able to work in Ecuador as a team since 2018. Keep them safe when they are separated from loved ones. Continue to use their Facebook posts and Academia Cristo presence online to open even more doors to share Jesus with the people in Ecuador. May these social media efforts spill into other nearby countries that we cannot safely enter at this time. May our efforts to train future leaders in this country bear abundant fruit so that more churches will be planted and grow. Amen.
February 27
Light for Parents – Father, Son and Holy Spirit, we know that every person born into this world is dearly loved by you. We ask that you bless the efforts of “Light for Parents,” an organization in which parents who know what it takes to raise children with special needs encourage and support each other. Grant these parents wisdom and patience as they seek to model within their families the ultimate love you have shown for their children—the love in being the Savior God who wants all people to be saved and to come to a knowledge of truth. Amen.
